
 
 
 
 
 
September 11, 2024 
 
Gary Demeulenaere, K.C. & Hilary Newman 
Stewart McKelvey 
65 Grafton Street 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 1K8 
Lawyers for the Applicant, D.P. Murphy Inc. 
 
Derek Key, K.C. & Ryan MacDonald 
Key Murray Law 
Suite 200 - 80 Grafton Street 
Charlottetown, PE  C1A 7L9 
Lawyers for the Intervener, Ceretti’s Grocery & Hardware Ltd. 
 
Chad Howatt & Nicholas Howatt 
23357 Trans Canada Highway 
Borden-Carleton, PE  C0B 1X0 
Representatives for the Intervener, Howatt’s Tourist Mart Ltd. 
 
Re: D.P. Murphy Inc. – Application for a Retail Petroleum License 
 Commission Docket PD527 
 
By letter dated July 2, 2024, the Prince Edward Island Regulatory and Appeals Commission (the 
“Commission”) requested certain procedural information from the Applicant and the interveners in 
Docket PD527. At the request of the intervener, Ceretti’s Grocery & Hardware Ltd. (“Ceretti’s”), 
the timeline to respond to the information requests was extended from July 26, 2024 to August 
26, 2024.  

On August 26, 2024, the Commission received a further request for an extension on behalf of the 
intervener, Howatt’s Tourist Mart Ltd. (“Howatt’s”). Howatt’s advised that they needed additional 
time to review the Applicant’s expert report, and to obtain certain reports and data that were 
referenced in the expert report but not yet filed with the Commission.  

On August 29, 2024, the parties were advised that the Commission was considering granting an 
extension until September 27, 2024. The parties were given the opportunity to provide input on 
the proposed extension before a decision was made.  

Although Ceretti’s consented to the proposed extension, the Applicant objected and filed written 
reasons for the objection with the Commission.  
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The Commission has considered the submissions of the parties and has determined that the 
request for a further extension is, in the circumstances, reasonable. The extension will allow the 
parties additional time to review the Applicant’s expert report, including underlying reports and 
data that were not initially filed with the Commission.  

As such, the procedural timelines set forth in the Commission’s July 2, 2024 correspondence are 
hereby further extended from August 26, 2024 to September 27, 2024.  This extension shall apply 
to all parties. 

Yours very truly, 
 
CARR, STEVENSON & MacKAY 

 
Nicole M. McKenna 


